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 June 14, 2021 
 

Via electronic submission 
 

The Honorable Ronald D. Kouchi 
President of the Senate 

The Honorable Scott K. Saiki 
Speaker of the House of Representatives 

 
Re:  Hawai‘i Revised Statutes § 37-52.5 (a) – administratively established new accounts  
 
Dear President Kouchi and Speaker Saiki: 
 
 As required by HRS § 37-52.5(a), the Judiciary respectfully submits this report to the 
Legislature on the following administratively established new account(s). 
 
Appropriation No. S-21-222-J Court Improvement Program – Data COVID FY21 
 
Award Amount: $38,016.00 

Justification for the establishment of the account or fund:  to address needs stemming from the 
COVID-19 public health emergency to ensure the safety, permanence, and well-being needs of 
children are met in a timely and complete manner and be administered through courts and State and 
local child welfare agencies collaborating and sharing of all relevant data and information to ensure 
those outcomes. 

Source of revenue for the fund: U.S. Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS), 
Administration for Children & Families (ACF), CFDA No.: 93.586 
 
Appropriation No. S-21-232-J National Criminal History Improvement Program FY21 (NCHIP) 
 
Award Amount: $40,000.00 

Justification for the establishment of the account or fund:  to provide improvements in the accuracy, 
quality, timeliness, immediate accessibility, and integration of national systems of criminal history 
and related records. 

Source of revenue for the fund: Bureau of Justice Statistics through the Hawai‘i Criminal Justice 
Data Center (HCJDC) CFDA No.: 16.554 
 
 If there is any additional information that you would like to have regarding this particular 
federal grant, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 Rodney A. Maile 
 Administrative Director of the Courts 
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